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President’s Message

NEWSLETTER EDITOR & DESIGN BY

ANITA KORNOFF,  NEWSLETTER CHAIR

CAROLINE SMITH
NvFRW PRESIDENT

I've been thinking a lot lately about the
word EFFORT.  Like how much EFFORT would
you personally give to stop certain things
from happening to you, your spouse, your
children, your grandchildren, and other
people whom you hold dear?  So, I'd like to
pose a few questions.

How much EFFORT would YOU give:
IF someone was stealing your hard-earned money and then
giving it away willy-nilly to just about anyone the thief thought
would benefit himself?

Huh?  That sounds like what the Democrat party and the
rinos of the Republican party do every day by taxing us to
oblivion.  You can't earn enough to support their habit, and they
won't seek treatment to cure themselves.  Do you remember the
ole days when it only took one spouse’s income to feed the
family?

What IF someone swiped your children, held them at an
indoctrination camp, and brain-washed them into believing you
were evil by the mere fact you were white or thought a woman
was a woman.

Huh? That sounds a lot like the CRT agenda of the Democrat
party and the pedagogy fostered by the liberal-imbedded teach-
ers' unions.

What IF someone trespassed into your yard, entered your
house, and demanded you pay for their upkeep by providing
them with drink, medical care, education, or anything else their
little heart felt they deserved?

Huh?  It sounds a lot like the diaspora of illegals crossing our
borders from over 150 countries, doesn't it?

What IF someone caused skyrocketing inflation, depreciation
of your standard of living, a demand that you work harder to pay

Continued on next pageed

2022 NvFRW
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
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TO WATCH THE RECORDING:

• Type rumble.com in the address bar on
your web browser, and

• Once on the Rumble site, type RWRTech
in the search area.

• The top result will be a recorded event or
meeting.

• Click on the word RWRTech to the right of
the blue circle with the letter “R” in it.

• The latest meeting or live stream will
show up. 
See the above screenshot if you have any

questions. 
——Cindy—Sassenrath

Nevada Federation
Spring Board  Meeting
If you missed the Spring Board Meeting,
you can now watch the educational
portion of the meeting.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (cont’d.)

Watching a live stream or a
previous recording on Rumble

 is pretty easy if you know
what to do:

THE REPUBLICAN WOMEN OF RENO CLUB HAS
A VOLUNTEER WHO RECORDED AND POSTED
THE SPRING MEETING TO THEIR RUMBLE
ACCOUNT.

-2-

for their gluttonous and demand for more and
more of your money?

Huh?  It sounds a lot like the Democrats'
unhinged borrowing and spending policies,
causing our money to spiral toward worthless-
ness.  And what about their stopping the unlim-
ited production of our rich oil and gas re-
sources, only to substitute purchases not from
U.S. producers but making purchases from
dictators around the world.

I could go on and on, but I think you get the
point.  So, let's return to my question of what
EFFORT you are willing to give to stop this
lunacy?  We need you to decide if it'll be five
minutes, five hours, five days, or some other
quantum amount of your EFFORT.  You decide,
but choose, knowing that it is up to YOU and
ME to stop this.  Work long and hard for our
Republican candidates.  Only with their election
can we stop this rush toward oligarchy, social-
ism, totalitarianism, and communism.

God—Bless,Caroline
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Our 2022 NvFRW Spring Board and Member
Meeting was an outstanding success, held
on April 9, 2022, at Sparks Nugget Casino

Resort and attended by an enthusiastic, passion-
ate group of women. Cher Daniels gave the
invocation. Christine Hilts gave an inspiring
rendition of God
Bless America, and
Joan Shoop led us
in the pledge.

Claudia Fisher
and Doni Webber
manning one of
our registration
tables gave each
member of the
Executive Commit-
tee and each club president a beautiful
vase of flowers, and decorated the
meeting room with festive balloons.
The other table was staffed by Cher
Daniels, Phyllis Westhrop, and Glenda
Jacobson. The Washoe Republican
Women’s club president Glenda

Gilmore and her club’s members hosted the
affair and supplied a lovely basket for

auctioning and serving up delicious
homemade cookies. Republican

Women of Reno, through their
president Nicôl Herris and its

members, gave a beautiful
basket that was also

auctioned.
We kicked off early

morning before the
meeting with two

round-table discussions,
one among the Club
Presidents chaired by
Jennifer Tuggle and the
second among our Executive
Committee.   The feedback was
all positive, many saying they
learned something worthwhile that they
could bring back to their clubs.

We then started the meeting with customary
order, including thanks to the various persons

contributing to the success
of the meeting, which
included our outstanding
graphic artist Anita Kornoff.
NvFRW secretary Kathy
Doyle presented the prelim-
inary and final credential
report and confirmed a
quorum.

Following the approval by
the Board of the nominees
for the various standing
committee chairs and vice-

chairs, reports were given by the Executive
Committee, club presidents, and Regents.
Lynne Hartung presented the NvFRW 2020-2021
financial review. After that, Budget and Finance
Chair Claudia Fisher presented the amended
budget, which was approved after receiving
comments from NvFRW Treasurer Barbara Kirk.

I summarized my recent attendance at the
April 2022 NFRW Spring Board Meeting in Old
Town Alexander, Va. The primary message
coming from the National Board was to unite in
electing our Republican candidates at the mid-
terms. Noteworthy was that our national mem-
bership for 2021 had risen to approximately
65,000 members, and in 2022 there will be 275

By Caroline Smith

(continued next page)
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SPRING MEETING RECAP (CONT’D.)

women running for office around the country. I
was delighted to meet Virginia’s Lieutenant
Governor Winsome Earle-Sears and many other
of our prominent Republican leaders.

The meeting moved to two workshops, one
“Education, School Board, and CRT” led by
Yolanda Knaak and Bev Stenehjem, the second
“Election Integrity” led by RNC Data Director
Holden Smythe and RNC Northern NV Regional
Field Director Beau Hamilton. Holden and Beau
spoke of the SideKick program, campaign volunteer
awards, and how to schedule volunteer work shifts.

Multiple club presentations were given by
WRW member Melissa Clement, Douglas County
member Linda Colvechio, ARWRW member Lydia
Ruiz, RWR member Bev Stenehjem, and SHRW
member Heather Stamer, and BBRW member Jill
Douglas.

We were then
fortunate to have
as our noon
speaker Niger
Innis, who was
introduced by
NvFRW First VP
Melissa Blundo.
Niger Innis, board
member of the
Congress of
Racial Equality
and a member of

the National Rifle
Association, gave an
outstanding address.
He was well-received,
as evidenced by the
enthusiastic standing ovation after his speech.

After lunch, we focused on two topics:
“What are We going to do for the Midterms”
and “Getting Your Club Ready for the Fight,”
both led by Nicôl Herris. Participation was
spirited.

We ended with reports from our Boutique
Chair Brenda Robertson and PEM Chair Barb
Hawn. I concluded the meeting by urging the
Board and members to continue with their
Achievement Awards with the goal of all 18
clubs going to the Oklahoma NFRW Convention
in 2023 with a Diamond Award. (See pg. 12.) I
also reminded the members always to be pro-
fessional, help their club presidents and Board,
never hesitate to recruit new members, use the
sidekick program, and schedule times to help
the NvFRW and the state and national GOP as
much as possible. I noted that club letterheads
and flyers should say, “Member of the NvFRW.”

Thanks to all for attending and helping with
the program and logistics. I apologize if I left out
anyone who worked to make the meeting such
an educational and enjoyable experience.

So, let’s get out there and WIN!
Caroline Smith, NvFRW President-2022, 2023

-4-

NIGER INNIS,
GUEST SPEAKER
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2022 
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NATIONAL FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN

NFRW IMMEDIATE PAST PREISDENT ANN SCHOCKETT, NVFRW
PRESIDENT CAROLINE SMITH, NFRW PRESIDENT EILEEN SOBJACK

WINSOME EARLE SEARS 42ND LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR OF

VIRGINIA AT NFRW LEGISLATIVE DAY
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WRW – HAVE EVENTS TO GAIN RECOGNITION
WRW – PARTICIPATE IN PARADES
WRW – VOTER REGISTRATION
BBRW – MINORITY CANDIDATE OUTREACH
SMRW – “LIKE” EACH CLUB’S PAGES (SOCIAL MEDIA)
SRW – PROMOTE UNITY WITH CLUBS AT EVENTS

WITHIN THEIR DISTRICTS:  RECRUITMENT,
VOTING

RWR – CHANGING REGISTRATION OF
INDPENDENTS TO REPUBLICAN AT EVENTS

SMRW – BILLBOARDS
RWR– GET INVOLVED WITH LOCAL PARTY CENTRAL

COMMITTEE
BBRW – INCENTIVES FOR COLLECTING SIGNATURES
MRRW – HAVE A PRESENCE AT SEASONAL EVENTS;

LEARN HOW TO SHARE PRINICPLES WITH
OUT HOSTILE  COMMUNICATION

RWR – SIGN WAVING AT “CANDIDATE CORNERS”
TWICE A MONTH

WRW – SPONSOR EVENTS SUCH AS GOLF TOURNA-
MENTS, ETC.

RWR – WEAR YOUR NAMETAG ALWAYS
RWR  – MAKE POSTCARDS LISTING DIFFERENCES

BETWEEN DEMOCRATS AND REPUBLICANS
PVRW – MORE DOOR KNOCKING
RWR – HAVE FLYERS TO HAND OUT AT EVENTS OR

ELSEWHERE

KEY TO CLUB ABBREVIATIONS
Battle Born Republican Women ........................ BBRW
Incline Village/Crystal Bay RW ........................ IV/CBRW
Mt. Rose Republican Women ............................ MRRW
Pahrump Valley Republican Women ................ PVRW
Republican Women  of Reno ............................. RWR
Sparks Republican Women ............................... SRW
Spring Mountain Republican Women ............... SMRW
Washoe Republican Women ............................. WRW

Getting Your Club Organized for the Fight

WRW – HAVE GENERIC BUSINESS CARDS FROM
EACH CLUB TO PASS OUT

BBRW – FIND OPPs. TO SHOW WE CARE LEADING
TO SHARING  REPUBLICAN PRINCIPLES

IV/CB – DEVELOP A LIST OF VOLUNTEERS WHO
HAVE DIFFERENT SKILLS, SUCH AS FOR-
EIGN LANGUAGES, ETC.

WRW – COME UP WITH A LIST OF GOOD
PETITIONS AND BAD PETITIONS

WRW – HAVE A MOCKUP REGISTRATION
FORM IN SPANISH TO HELP HISPANIC
VOTERS

WRW – FOCUS ON ALL MINORITIES
RWR – MAKE SURE WE CHECK THAT THOSE

REGISTERING ARE  LEGAL CITIZENS
WRW – START IN YOUR OWN NEIGHBORHOOD

WITH INITIATIVES
RWR – HELP FOLLOW UP WITH ANYONE YOU

REGISTERED TO VOTE WHO DIDN’T GET A
VOTER REGISTRATION CARD

We Asked NvFRW Clubs
WHAT ARE WE GOING TO DO FOR THE MIDTERMS?

Notes taken at the NvFRW Spring Board of Directors Meeting Saturday, April 9, 2022
Nugget Casino Resort, Sparks, NV
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Nevada Women of  History

Hannah Keziah Clapp Ideas to engage your members and com-
munity

Can you believe that there isn’t a procedure
manual for candidates on how to conduct a
campaign? Every election cycle, we spin

our wheels, running around trying to figure out
what to do and how to do it.

Last year, we discovered this when we
started to recruit candidates for the four school
board seats. We looked around but couldn’t find
any information on how to start or what to do.

The Republican Women of Reno (RWR) have
decided that enough is enough. We decided to
create an infrastructure for all our Republican
candidates to guide them in their pursuit of the
seat they are running for.

We are calling it Boots on the Ground, RWR’s
newest brigade. Boots on the Ground will be a
guide that provides step-by-step instructions to
candidates about everything they need to win:
from obtaining an EIN # for filing to designing
yard signs, getting demographic data on con-
stituents, and finding donors.

Boots on the Ground will also help mobilize
teams of volunteers to go door-to-door and hand
out literature for the candidates.

This is a brand new concept that we are beta-
testing with our school board candidates. We
hope to produce a procedure manual in time for
our next election cycle in 2024 – which will be
here sooner than we think.

Nicôl Herris, president of RWR, will be
sharing our Boots on the Ground and inviting
every club in Nevada to join us!

boots on the ground

Bev—Stenehjem,
—First—VP——&—Education—Brigade—Leader

-7-

Hannah came to the West at age 35, pass-
ing through the Truckee Meadows on her
way to Sacramento.  Within a year, she

returned to Nevada, where she remained for the
next 41 years. 

In 1860, she organized a private co-education
school in Carson City, which had no schools at
the time.  She was amply supported by the Terri-
torial Legislature, Governor James W. Nye, and
soon-to-be Senator William M. Stewart. Within
four years, her school had become successful and
had the honor of being visited by Mark Twain,
who mimicked some of his observations in scenes
in Tom Sawyer.  She became the first instructor
and librarian at the University of Nevada after her
school’s move to Reno. 

A historical marker at the state capital says
she and Eliza Babcock famously won a bid to
construct an iron fence around the Capitol
grounds in 1875.  Further information is available
from the Nevada Historical Society and “Nevada
Women’s History Project.“

Submitted—by,
Caroline—Smith—NvFRW—President
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DEFINITION OF
DEBATE

Debate is the
discussion of the
merits of a pending
question; whether
the proposal (motion,
resolution) under
consideration should
or should not be
agreed to by the
group/assembly.
Here are some rules
and decorum:

SOME RULES
GOVERNING
DEBATE

Every group member has the right to speak to
every debatable motion before it is acted upon.
The motion has to be on the floor in order to
debate it.

A member must be recognized by the Presid-
ing Officer/Chair before speaking in debate.
The person making the motion has the right to
speak first in debate.

A member may speak twice (if group rules
allow) for a pre-determined time on each pend-
ing motion.

The Presiding Officer/Chair should see that
those debating for and those arguing against a
pending question should alternate in debate.
Debate rights are not transferable.

DECORUM IN
DEBATE
        A Member
should: Confine
remarks to the
merits of the pend-
ing question.
Refrain from attack-
ing a member’s
motives and avoid
name-calling.  The
motion, not the
member, is the
subject of debate.
Address all remarks
through the Presid-
ing Officer/Chair and
not each other

directly.
Refrain from speaking against one’s own motion.
Refrain from side conversations, whispering, or
in any way interrupting the debate and voting on
a motion/resolution.

Not interrupt another member speaking in
debate, nor should the Presiding Officer/Chair do
so, except in a special situation where the
urgency of the situation justifies the interruption.

It should be noted that, in a deliberative
assembly/group, motions should be brought to
the floor before the start of debate, or any
conversation about a proposed motion.  However,
in small groups, a brief informal discussion or
consultation of a subject may assist a member in
framing a proper motion.

FROM THE NvFRW PARLIATARIAN

DEBATE: ITS RULES AND DECORUM

Compiled by Connie Skidmore,
 RP, 2022 (RONR, ed. 2020, pp. 365-378)

-8-
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Regents Program

There is a lot to learn about the
Nevada Federation of Republican
Women (NvFRW). The club you

belong to and her sister clubs in Ne-
vada make up the NvFRW. The NvFRW
and her sister clubs on the state level make up
the National Federation of Republican Women
(NFRW). The Regent Program of the Nevada
Federation of Republican Women was modeled
after the Regent Program of the National Federa-
tion of Republican Women. Through a free-will
donation, both are groups of members who help
educate their members in leadership and cam-
paign management to identify and support Re-
publican candidates and Republican values.

The Nevada Federation of Republican
Women’s Regent Program is growing. The Febru-
ary/March newsletter reported 60 Regents en-
rolled. I am happy to report today that the number
has grown to 78. It is reassuring that our mem-
bers realize the importance of good leadership
and recognize that leadership is developed
through training, example, and experience. I hope
to provide insight into the workings and rationale
for the Regent’s program to enlighten our mem-
bers about this important program and encourage
them to join us.

When I took on the responsibility of the
Southern Regents Director, I was forwarded a
brief history of the Regents Program compiled by
Nancy Dallas. I gleaned from this brief history
that the Regents program was started in 1989 to
raise funds to educate NvFRW members. Over the
years, it narrowed its scope to funding the Lead-
ership Conferences and Campaign Management
School. We trained 190 members at our Leader-
ship conferences this past January. In-person
Campaign Management School should return
soon.

Leadership Conferences are an essential tool
in preparing your club leaders to ensure your
clubs are run professionally, efficiently, and
effectively within the parameters of the National
Federation of Republican Women and our own

Nevada Federation of
Republican Women.

Regents are also
responsible for the
cost of the Regents

meeting (35 in attendance April 2022) and the
reception that follows (42 in attendance April
2022). Regents meet before the Board of Direc-
tors meets twice a year. This meeting is run
under the NvFRW’s By-Laws, Robert Rules of
Order, and within the scope of the Regent’s
Standing Rules. The Regent’s Reception is often
referred to as a “cocktail party.” In reality, this
reception is a social event where members freely
discuss the politics of the day or their preferred
candidates. It is a great way to break the ice
when meeting new members because you know
you already have something in common. Bever-
ages and finger food are provided. Regent’s
other expenses are clearly stated in their Stand-
ing Rules and include reimbursements for the
cost of attending club meetings promoting the
Regents program. The Standing Rules provide the
guidelines and requirements for approving any
other spending.

Many newer members have not heard of the
Regent Program, and older members have forgot-
ten about it. Your 2022-2023 Regent Directors in
the North and South plan on changing that
because while leadership is imperative on the
club level, it is critical on a personal level. Each
of us must become the captain of our army of
one (ourselves) and take our fight to preserve our
freedoms and conservative values to the grocery
check-out line, our hair and nail salons, and our
relatives, neighbors, and friends. Still not a
Regent? We would love to have you join us—we
need you. Please consider committing, then fill
out the form in this newsletter with your dona-
tion and mail it to your regional director. Mary
Beganyi, Southern Nevada Regents Chair

—Mary—Beganyi,
Southern—Nevada—Regents—Chair
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Nevada GOP
State Convention

April 29, 30

Primary Early Voting
June 14, 2022

NvFRW Fall Board Meeting
Las Vegas, Oct 22, 2022
(venueto be announceed)

NFRW Fall Board Meeting
Sept 23, 24, 2022

NFRW Fall Convention
Oklahoma, City, Oklahoma

(details to follow)

-10-

     By Nicôl Herris, NvFRW 2nd VP

It was great to see so
many of you at the NvFRW
Spring Meeting in Reno and
to have the opportunity to
mix and mingle. With a very
full agenda much was shared
and learned from our clubs
and members. We are fortu-
nate to have videotaped the meeting so that
those who missed the meeting can have the
opportunity to review the excellent presenta-
tions.

This year's current membership is lagging
from where we were last year. However, clubs are
working hard to encourage new members while
following up on renewals. Each month, I send out
Monthly Membership Tips to the Membership
Chairs and will continue to do so. Please send me
your ideas so that I may share them with the
other clubs.

We will have a Membership Incentive Pro-
gram with a financial award to those clubs that
have achieved 100% membership. Our motto is:
"Each One Bring One," and having it displayed at
your meetings reminds us to bring our friends. If
you need more table cards or stickers, please let
me know.

Have you visited our websites? There are
many "Membership Tips" available at nvfrw.org
and nfrw.org, along with many other resources.
Encourage your board and members to visit these
websites.

Thank you and your Membership Committee!

The Next NvFRW
Newsletter Deadline

is JUNE 15, 2022
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SECRETARY’S CORNER
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Greetings Club Seeties

By Kathy Doyle, NvFRW Secretary

In this newsletter, I’m continuing with excerpts from the mini-workshop entitled “Great
Meetings Start with a Great Secretary,” given by Joannah Schumacher, Registered Parliamentar-
ian and member of the National Association of Parliamentarians First Nevada Unit.

This is part two of BASICS OF MINUTES.  As all of you are so competent and already know
the basics, the following can serve as a checklist/reminder.

After the Meeting:
Writing the minutes
Notify committee members of their appointments and objectives.
Create an ACTION LIST, showing actions to be taken, when, and by whom.
Retain any important documents given to you at the meeting.
Document the facts—not personal opinions.
Only capture “Actions Completed”—not verbal discussions.

What Should Minutes Include:
Name of society or organization.
What kind of meeting?  Regular, special, annual.
Date and Time of meeting—include the meeting place if it is not always the same.
State that the Chairman/President and Secretary were present or names of the persons
who substituted for them.
Document the Time the meeting was called to order and adjourned.
State whether the minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read or as
corrected.
State that the minutes were approved “as corrected”—you do not need to specify what
the correction was.

What the Minutes Should NOT Include:
The Name of the seconder of the motion.
Withdrawn motions not seconded. “Everything said at the meeting.“
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A great example of local clubs working together!
       The Nevada Federation of Republican Women joins the Carson City Republican Women’s Club to
hold a joint Town Hall Meeting with Candidates.  Thirty candidates participated in the April 21, 2022
event held at Casino Fandango, Carson City.  Way to go team!

8.   Volunteering for a Republican candidate for a
non-partisan office, school board elections, etc.
9.   Working as a poll watcher on Election Day,
but NOT if you are paid.
10.   Involvement in a Campaign Management
School, i.e., training to be a faculty member,
teaching and organizing a campaign school.
11.   Working on Election Day as an Election
Judge or Election Clerk (only if you turn the
money you are paid over to your county party or
your local FRW club.)
12.   Presenting campaign (unpaid) programs or
speeches at local civic organizations.
13.   Appearing on local media for the GOP cause.
14.   Running for office—time spent campaigning.
15.   Time spent registering voters.
16.   Hours spent as editor of a club newsletter
or state newsletter and hours spent as club
yearbook chairman.
17.  The time female Associate members spend
volunteering for the Federation or  individual
clubs, or GOP, i.e., working at the HQ of the Party
or a candidate, putting up signs, etc. can only be
counted by ONE individual club, the primary club
of the member.

NFRW Policy for Counting Volunteer Hours—Keep track of them!
The following policy details activities that can be
included in your volunteer campaign hours:
1.   All non-paid campaign activities benefiting
our Republican Party, candidates, or Federation.
2.   Campaign work done in or out of the home,
including mailings, phone calls, computer work,
and social media postings or blogging.
3.   Work at or for a special campaign event—but
NOT if you attend as a paid guest OR if you are
compensated for the event.
4.   Attendance at State or Nat’l. Federation
Board of Directors Meetings and Conventions,
including time spent in preparation for meetings
if you serve on a committee. Time in session at
municipality, precinct/ward, county, district, or
state party conventions (including travel.)
5.  Time spent as a county, state, or national
party committee member or as a temporary
member, i.e., Rules Committee, Resolutions
Committee, etc.
6.   Campaign work at club meetings, i.e., getting
petitions signed, doing mailings. NOT COUNTING
TIME SPENT IN BUSINESS or CLUB MEETINGS..
7.   Volunteering at any municipality, county,
state or Federation headquarters.
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Mini Training Sessions
Served the Last Tuesday

of the Month
Go to this website address for information and to register:
https://www.nfrw.org/news/ArtMID/10689/ArticleID/4919

CONTINUING NFRW PROGRAM
COMMITTEE PRESENTS

BITESIZE
TOOLS YOU CAN USE

-13-

Anyone interested in finding out how well their school district is doing can go to
this website: nevadareportcard.nv.gov. The link takes you to the Nevada Depart
ment of Education where you can find a scorecard for YOUR county’s school

district, including proficiencies, absentee and graduation rates, expenditures per stu-
dent and much more.
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Spotlight on  Brenda Robertson, DCRW President

-14-

In this issue we would
like to introduce you to
the club president of

Douglas County Republi-
can women, Brenda
Robertson.  Brenda also
serves on the NvFRW’s
Standing Committee as
Boutiue Chairperson.

Brenda Joyce (Garcia)
Robertson was born on
May 26, 1942, to Kenneth
and Mary Garcia in Niles,
California. Kenneth and Mary's parents were
immigrants from Malaga, Spain. Her parents were
both born in California. Brenda is very proud of
her heritage. She is the eldest daughter and has
one sister Kenita. The family always said she
takes after her father, who was always busy with
community service.

Brenda married the love of her life, Raymond,
58 years ago. They raised two wonderful sons,
Eric and Kenneth, which she says was her most
important job.

Kenneth married Holly. Eric married Terri, and
they had two wonderful children, Alishia and
Nicholas. Alishia is married to Cody and has
given  Raymond and  Brenda two great-grand-
daughters, Ayla and Annora. Nicholas is married
to Emily and the family was blessed with their
third great-granddaughter, Rowyn, on August 31,
2021. WOW, Brenda visits all of her “babies" as
often as possible. Family means everything to
Brenda, which would explain the many treasures
from the family that she has throughout her
home.

Brenda went back to college in her 30s to
earn her teaching credential. She began her
teaching career in 1972 in Fremont and Santa
Cruz, California, teaching K-8 students. She has
managed to save special mementos from stu-
dents (“kids") many of whom she still corre-
sponds with.

When her husband moved the business,
RAMAC, to Nevada in 1991, Brenda became the
CEO's administrative assistant.  She mentioned
not to be impressed with her title, afterall the
CEO was Raymond.

BRENDA & RAYMOND

Ms. Smith Goes to Washington
 THIS YEAR, the

NFRW's April Spring
Board of Directors
meeting and Re-
gents reception was
held in Arlington,
Virginia. The sec-
ond  Board meeting
of the year will be
in September 2022,
also in Alexander.

The meeting is an
active gathering of
the movers and
shakers of the organization to outline the
future course of the NFRW to elect Republi-
can candidates. The members interact with
prominent elected officials, party representa-
tives, political experts, and other nationally-
recognized leaders. Various workshops and
training seminars sharpen the members'
focus on the action items to bring back to
their state.

In future editions of the newsletter, I hope
to delve into more detail, although my cur-
rent program is already a reflection of the
ideas sieved from that meeting. (see pg. 5)
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Club Presidents’ Postings

 Governor’s Mansion
Nevada Room

606 N. Mountain Street
Carson City

11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

ADVANCE TICKETS
ONLY. SORRY,
NO WALK-INS

ENJOY A THREE-COURSE
AFTERNOON TEA

JUST $20 PER PERSON
ORDER TICKETS BEFORE

MAY 1ST!

Contact Beverly Collins
408-802-7306 or

Email:
hairportnews@icloud.com with

questions

Saturday, May 14th
CCRW Membership Tea

Saturday, May 14th
CCRW Membership Tea

Next NvFRW
Newsletter
Deadline

June 15,  2022

MAY 21, 2022

-15-

Club Presidents:
To advertise your

events in the
July-August issue,
please send your
“jpg” flyers to

anitakornoff3@
gmail.com
before the

(6/15) deadline.
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     The RWLV  had Joe
Weaver, and Alex Watson
speak and share information
on election integrity, poll
watchers, precinct captains,
etc. We want to make sure

our club is prepared for the primary election.
We've come up with some fun new ideas. In

addition to our monthly luncheon, we put
together a "Conservatives and Coffee" event at
a different local coffee shop each month. We
had 40 attendees at our first one and some
candidates who dropped by. It's
very casual and fun.

We also present quarterly
workshops on Informational and
educational topics for members
and non-members. For upcoming
dates and more info on our
activities plus plans for our
Summer Mixer, don't hesitate to
get in touch with me.

Thank you, Missy Day,
President Republican Women of Las Vegas

702.493.2611“missy@missyday.com

     Our March luncheon meeting had quite a
turnout, with two speakers, Capt. Sam Brown, for
US Congress, and Dr. Fred Simon for Governor. We
also had the honor of witnessing Sam Brown
being presented with the Quilt of Valor. Also in
attendance were a total of nine Republican
candidates running for various offices and over
80 guests.

Submitted by Norma Vally, Publicity Chair for
Boulder City Republican Women’s Club, on

behalf of President Jennifer Tuggle

WHAT’S
 GOING ON IN YOUR

CLUB?

REPUBLICAN WOMEN!

IN THE NvFRW NEWSLETTER

Boulder City
Republican Women’s Club

THE NEXT STATE NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS
JUNE 20, 2022

SEND YOUR CLUB PHOTOS AND STORIES TO
ANITA KORNOFF, EDITOR

anitakornoff3@gmail.com

What is Quilts Of Valor Foundation?
       11,000 + volunteer quilt-makers united to
bring comfort and healing to our military Service
Members and Veterans by offering tangible
expressions of gratitude
through an heirloom quality
quilt. A Quilt of Valor brings
healing and comfort to those
touched by war.

-16-
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I challenged our Battle Born Republican
Women of Southern Nevada’s President Jill
Douglass with the idea that Republican Women
must be well informed to be persuasive. A book
club would help us read about and effectively
discuss the most important issues facing us. Jill
challenged me back, and the BBRW Book Club
was born, meeting monthly and discussing books
like American Marxism by Mark Levin and The
Great Reset by Glenn Beck. The discussions and
insights have been exciting and insightful from
the start. This month, it’s The President and the
Freedom Fighter by Brian Kilmeade.

Brian Kilmeade tells the story of two such
children who somehow became The President
and the Freedom Fighter in his brilliantly told
story of two fascinating and essential leaders
providence brought to us just when needed. He
masterfully weaves together the stories of two
men as they grew up and gained recognition as
leaders. They finally came together to solve our
young nation’s greatest challenge as one “con-
ceived in liberty and dedicated to the proposition
that all men are created equal” but wedded to
slavery.

Frederick Douglass broke free of his bondage
and, helped by white abolitionist mentors, lec-
tured and published, telling about the evils of
slavery, of the very idea that one man might keep
another enslaved in ignorance and degradation.

Abraham Lincoln became a lawyer and a
politician, seeking to free America from the
scourge of slavery without tearing it asunder.

The story of these two men, how they ended
slavery “with malice toward none; with charity
for all; with firmness in the right, as God gives us
to see the right…to finish the work…to bind up
the nation’s wounds,” is one every American
should read. A book club such as this should be a
part of every Republican Women’s club.

What spurs children born into abject poverty,
one a slave and one on a hardscrabble back-
woods farm, to want to learn so much that they
will dog-ear any book they can find with constant
reading? Or to be glad for a menial job that will
allow them to pin up a newspaper on the wall
and read it as they work?

Let us know if your RWC either has or decides
to start a book club and share your reviews
here in your State newsletter.

Thank—you,—Kerry!

Kerry—
Fergus

on,

Memb
er—of—the—

Battle—B
orn

Republ
ican—W

omen—cha
llenged—h

er

club—to—sta
rt—a—book

—club—and
—shares—w

ith

us—the—fru
its—of—their

—labor.

-17-



NvFRW Newsletter     Caroline Smith President

MAY-JUNE ~ 2022

from 6 - 8 p.m.

Join Us For a Lovely Outdoor
Evening Enjoying a Hot Dog

& Hamburger Grill
on the beautiful grounds of

Glen Eagles Restaurant
3700 N. Carson Street, Carson City

$

-18-
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NEWS FROM SNRW
Sondra Condron, President
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NEWS FROM CCRW
Joann Mathis, President

Carson City Republican
Women's Club
Gubernatorial Debate

On March 15, the CCRWC hosted a debate
between some of the candidates running for
Governor. The enthusiasm for this event was
overwhelming, with over 200 guests attending
our luncheon. Candidates Dr. Fred Simon, Dean
Heller, and Mayor John Lee participated.
Michele Fiore was expected but unable to join at
the last minute. Sheriff Joe Lombardo was invited
but declined to attend. Joey Gilbert was also
invited but had a planned trip and could not
attend.

The Carson Valley Republican Women’s club
thought it would be enlightening to rate the
answers and performance of each of the candi-
dates who participated. Below is the tally of the
poll taken at the end of the meeting. The pur-
pose of this debate was to continue public
education and help in the selection of the best
candidate for Governor in the primary.

Dr. Fred Simon 67; Dean Heller 25;
John Lee 18; Michele Fiore 0
CCRW past president Janice Baldwin was

moderator, with John Vettel acting as timekeeper.
The informative questions provided insight into
the candidates' stances on various subjects. We
want to thank all who participated and the
attendees for coming to our March Luncheon.

For the latest information on CCRW activities,
please visit our website CCRWClub.com.

NINE WRW women
cheered, rallied, and
responded to the call to
attend and get involved
at the NvFRW Spring
Conference, held in Reno
on April 8th and 9th.

WRW offered a
“Spring has Sprung”
basket for a live auc-
tion, raising $250! The
Club also hosted the
afternoon Snack Break
for all attendees with
homemade cookies and
candy.
Way to Go, WRW!

Their upcoming plans include a Taco Bar
Fiesta Social for new and all members in June,
followed by their 4th annual Boots n’ BBQ Fun-
raiser on July 30th. Look on the website or in
their monthly newsletter for all events AND the
upcoming Republican Candidates speaking at
their monthly luncheons. “Let’s ride the RED
Wave,”  —

NEWS FROM WRW
Glenda Gilmore, President

ATTN: CLUB PRESIDENTS
SHARE WHAT’S GOING ON IN YOUR
CLUB IN THE STATE NEWSLETTER.

Send to: Anitakornoff3@gmail.com

-20-
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With a critical midterm approaching in the
state of Nevada in 2022, the Nevada Republican
Party and the Nevada Federation of Republican
Women have teamed up to encourage members
across the Silver State to get involved under the
guidelines stated in the NvFRW’s policy for
counting volunteer hours. In Nevada, there are
over 30,000 staunch Republican Women who
have voted in every election since 2012, now
more than ever, we need to get them active and
grow our capacity as an organization. The Ne-

TO REVIEW VOLUNTEER OPTIONS & AVAILABLE SHIFTS CONTACT
jweaver@gop.com

• Volunteer at the field office
• Register voters
• Social media or letters to the editor
• And more!

Earn awards from the National Federation of Republican Women as well as the Nevada Republi-
can Party, and the Nevada Federation of Republican Women who have teamed up to encourage
members across the Silver State to get involved under the guidelines stated in the NFRW's policy
for counting volunteer hours.

• Phone calls to targeted voters
• Door-to-door canvassing of targeted voters
• Poll Watching
• Volunteer for a candidate or campaign

The Campaign Award Program is an effective
tool to demonstrate the power of Republican
Federated Women at the local, state and national
levels. The program honors Clubs and State
Federations that spend tremendous amounts of
time volunteering (non-paid) for our Republican
Party, our Republican candidates, and our Federa-
tion of Republican Women.

The following policy details which activities
can be included in your volunteer campaign hours:

Effective: Nov. 2021 - Nov. 2022
NvFRW, NEVADA REPUBLICAN PARTY, NEVADA

VICTORY CAMPAIGN VOLUNTEER HOURS
WORKBOOK

1. All non-paid campaign activities benefiting
our Republican Party, candidates, and/or the
Federation.

2. Campaign work done in or outside the home,
including mailings, phone calls, computer
work, and social media postings or blogging.

3. Work at and/or for a special campaign event -
but NOT if you attend as a paid guest OR
if you are compensated for the event.

4. Attendance at (and travel portal to portal)
State or National Federation Board of Direc-
tors Meetings and Conventions—as well as
time spent in preparation for Federation
meetings if you serve on a committee.

5. Time in session at (and travel portal to portal)
municipality, precinct/ward, county, district,
or state party conventions.

6. Time in session at (and travel portal to portal)
RNC conventions.

7. Time spent as a county, state, or national
party committee member or as a temporary
member, i.e. Rules Committee, Resolutions
Committee, etc.

TAKE BACK NEVADA 2022!
vada Republican Party will partner with NvFRW
using it’s state-of-the-art data and analytics tools
to help the club make phone calls to grow mem-
bership, contact voters door to door for candi-
dates up and down the ticket, ensure election
integrity through various activities, and provide
opportunities for the club to register new Repub-
lican voters in the field. Below are the policies for
volunteer hours approved by the Nevada Republi-
can Party and the Nevada Federation of Republi-
can Women.

-21-

https://gopvictory.com/
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ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS
CHAIR:  Kate Vineyard
408-835-9101
kate64great@gmail.com

AMERICANISM
CHAIR: Lia Roberts
702-858-4508
robertslia@aol.com
Vice-Chair: Joan Shoop
775-852-3453
kjshoop@sbcglobal.net

BOUTIQUE CHAIR:
Brenda Robertson
775-721-2469
bjr463@charter.net

BUDGET & FINANCE
CHAIR: Claudie Fisher
408-672-4350
claudiafisher13@outlook.com

BYLAWS CHAIR:
Lynn Armanino
707-738-5551 cell
lynn@armaninofamily.com

CAMPAIGN
CHAIR:  Open

CANDIDATE RECRUITMENT
CHAIR:
Bev Stenehjem
775-830-5350
bev.stenehjem@gmail.com

CARING FOR AMERICA CHAIR:
Joan Shoop
775-852-3453
kjshoop@sbcglobal.net
Vice-Chair: Maryanne Berdan
srwmaryanne@gmail.com.

CHAPLAIN
NORTH:  Cher Daniels
775-224-2262
cherdanielsgop@yahoo.com
SOUTH:  Kristene Fisher
702-580-9982
kristene.fisher@yahoo.com

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY:
Kathy Doyle
415-823-1755
kathynvfrw@gmail.com

E-COMMUNICATIONS
CHAIR: Barb Hawn
775-250-4296
bbmhawn@gmail.com
Vice-Chair:  Open

FUNDRAISING
CHAIR:  OPEN
Vice-Chair: Ricci Rodriguez-Elkins
775-240-5143
relkins@kw.com

LEADERSHIP CHAIR:
Phyllis Westrup
714-396-3930
phyllis.westrup@gmail.com
Vice-Chair: Cher Daniels
775-224-2262
cherdanielsgop@yahoo.com

LEGISLATIVE  CHAIR:
Yolanda Knaak
775-413-5112
yolanda7777@rocketmail.com

LITERACY & EDUCATION CHAIR:
Lia Roberts
702-858-4508
robertslia@aol.com
Vice-Chair: Doni Webber
775-830-5350
doniwebber@yahoo.com

REV. 04-24-2022

NEWSLETTER CHAIR:
Anita Kornoff
775-782-9642
anitakornoff3@gmail.com

PARLIAMENTARIAN
Connie Skidmore
775-232-9250
cwskid@att.net

PEM
Barb Hawn
775-250-4296
bbmhawn@gmail.com

PUBLIC RELATIONS
CHAIR: Robbie Trudeau Epifanio
epitrue@yahoo.com

REGENTS
North: Cindy Sassenrath
707-621-2009
escapella@gmail.com
South:  Mary Beganyi
702-281-6091
mmbeganyi@cox.net

SARGENT-AT-ARMS
Cher Daniels
775-224-2262
cherdanielsgop@yahoo.com

NvFRW Standing Committees and Chairs
Approved by the Board
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